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TERRY E. BRANSTAD, GOVERNOR

August 6, 1992

The Honorable William Luzzadder

Mayor of Lockridge

City Hall

Lockridge, IA 52635

SUBJECT: Variance Request Denial

Lockridge Sewerage Facilities

Lockridge, Iowa

Dear Mayor Ll17.7.adder:

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES
LARRY J. WILSON, DIRECTOR

The city's consulting engineer, in a letter dated July 16, 1992, requested on

behalf of the city of Lockridge, a variance from Iowa Wastewater Facilities

Design Standard 13.10.4. This standard requires a separate valve chamber

outside submersible pump lift stations for the location of the check valves

and shutoff valves on the discharge lines from the submersible pumps.

We could allow the check valves to be located in the wet well if they are

specifically designed as a component of the submersible pump which can be
lifted out with the pump for servicing. We would, however,. still require a

separate valve chamber be provided for the shutoff valves to prevent the need

of digging valves out for maint~nance. Your request of burying a shutoff

valve and a valve box adjacent to the wet well.has been denied. A separate
valve chamber will be required for this project.

If you have any questions concnrning this letter, please do not hesitate to
contact Mr. Fred M. Evans of this office at 515/281-8995.

Sincpn~ly,

.~

DARRELL MCALLt~, CHIEF
SURFACE & GROUNDWATER PROTECTION BUREAU

bkp/S&GWW219P01.02

cc: French-Reneker Associates, Inc., Fairfield, IA
Field Office 6

WALLACE STATE OFFICE BUILDING / DES MOINES, IOWA 50319/ 515-281-5145/ TOO 51 5-242-5967



W. DIJniel Reneker, PE • James I. Warner, PE

Kenneth D. Bucklin, PE-LS • Devld H. Fredericks, PE • Jerry W. Long, PE /"

RENEKER - ASSOCIATES, Inc.FRENCH
DonlJld E. Frtmch, (1921-1982)

1501 5. MAIN STREET PO BOX 135 FAIRFIELD, IOWA 52556 515-472-5145

July 16, 1992

Mr. Fred Evans
Wastewater Permits Section
Iowa Department of Natural Resources
900 East Grand
Des Moines, Iowa 50319

Re: Lockridge Sewerage System (91-55)
Rome Sewerage System (91-60)

Dear Mr. Evans:

On behalf of the Cities of Lockridge and Rome, Iowa, I
request a variance to IDNR Design Chapter 13.10.4 dealing with
valve chambers adjacent to pump stations. I request that a valve
chamber not be required outside of a grinder pump station.

The valve chamber is intended to house the check valve of a
non-grinder type pump station. For non-grinder type lift sta­
tions, as long as a separate chamber is necessary for the check
valve, (which cannot be buried), it makes sense to also locate the
shut off valves in the chamber. The modern grinder pumps have the
check valve as an integral part of the pump's lift out assembly.
Therefore, the chamber is not needed for these types of grinder
pumps. The ball valves on the forcemains from the grinder pumps
for these projects are fully intended for direct bury. They are
the same valves as used on water systems where they are routinely
buried.

Thank you for your prompt response to this variance request.

Very truly yours,

2~?~
Kent o. Rice, P.E.

KOR/jc
cc: Wil~iam Luzadder, Mayor of Lockridge

John ?ammons, Mayor of Rome
Jim Carroll, FmHA


	13.10.4 Lockridge 1992 8 5.pdf
	scan0018.pdf

	scan0004.pdf

